ARVAD

Meeting Minutes:  March 15, 2018
1.  
Minutes:
· Tessa moved approval of the February 15th meeting minutes. Kal seconded the motion.  Motion carried.  
2.
Dave Updates:  
· PAC:  Met on March 8th and talked about health insurance changes. Feedback remains positive.
· NASP:  NASP discovered that EFH’s should be able to proceed as they have before. 
· ARC of NE:  Rene Ferdinand came out of retirement to work for the ARC of Nebraska-Lincoln temporarily.
· AC/GB:  Advisory Committee was cancelled due to weather and Governing Board met on the March 12th. The Governing Board will meet at our office in April.
· Legislature:  The Appropriations Committee put in for half the amount lost from March through June. Our portion should be roughly $400,000. We should know by April on the outcome of that bill.
· IT Committee:  Met with Zac recently about Facebook and releases. Website issues should be referred to Zac at rvs.helpdesk@gmail.com 
· HR Committee:  No meetings on the calendar at this time. Need to discuss maternity leave again after the recent State policy change for maternity leave. We talked about the FMLA and donated leave component of the issue. There was a sense that we need to make maternity leave donations/FMLA leave an exception case. Talked about starting FMLA at the onset of maternity leave. All leave time must be used before donations can kick in. Dave will talk to David Buntain and get a sense of where we need to go with this. 
3.
Todd:  
· Day Service Assessments
· Todd reported that the State is doing assessments of all day programs in RVS. 
· Two assessors are doing them.
· What they’re looking for is how we are in compliance with the CMS “Final Rule.”
· They look at things like names or initials posted in a public place.
· Lockers for individuals supported need to be able to be locked by the individual and the key on their person.
· The assessment is similar to the one done for EFH’s.
· Todd noted that there is a question on the assessment about sub-minimum wage.
· If anything unusual comes up, let Todd know.
4.
Bruce:
· Restrictive Review of Enhanced Supervision
· Bruce talked about individuals with Level 1 Enhanced Supervision. 

· These are required to be reviewed as a restriction.

· For anyone who already has PEC reviews, include “ Enhanced Supervision” as a restriction on the PEC cover page.

· He noted that the Safety Plan will need a reference in it to Enhanced Supervision.

· These can be addressed in Safety Plans and we can review those at PEC’s.
· Bruce sent out a Nebraska Provider memo from November regarding psychotropic medications. All psychotropic medications must be reviewed as a restriction and sent through PEC. We already do that. The question is whether we need a BSP or if we can just address it in a Safety Plan.

· He talked about a requirement to track positive behaviors. 

· Also talked about the requirement for guardian approval on medication changes.

5.
Kevin: 
· Defensive Driving Questions
· Kevin sent out information on defensive driving a while back. Fairbury tried it with some success. It will satisfy the IntelliRide requirement.
· He noted that the key with safety is awareness.

· As claims come in he will suggest to AD’s who should attend the course.

· He advised that, at the very least, we have them sit through the course.

· There was a question about sending people supported who would benefit from the course. Kevin commented that would be fine but he will not be tracking those.

· Insurance Season
· Health Insurance: 
· Kevin reported that health insurance claims are bad. Higher even than last year. 
· He anticipates 2018 will run around $5.5-$6 million in claims if things continue as they are currently. 
· He noted that 32% of claims are from 11 high claimant individuals and that our drug costs are about 25% of the total for claims. 
· He will be sending out flyers in paystubs at some point reminding staff of the telehealth option. 
· Work Comp: 
· Kevin ran some reports on work comp. 
· He noted that the last few years have looked pretty good. But he commented that it’s only a matter of time before we have another bad year. 
· We only have 22 open claims currently. 
· He cautioned not to get complacent but to stay on top of whatever it is we’re doing now. Pay attention to what’s going on in your program and focus on safety, especially lifting and transferring. 
· Carol commented that when strain surveys are done one of the highest claims is when people lift individuals from the floor. We should not be lifting people off the floor alone. 
· Anticipated expense for upcoming year is $400,000.

· Property & Liability: 
· Kevin noted that it’s too early to know where we’re going to come in for that. But it’s the smallest insurance line we had. 
· Last year we did not get a great renewal because of 2 claims that could have blown up into large amounts. These 2 claims are still open. 
· Anticipated expense for upcoming year is at least $250,000-$260,000.
· Rate Rebase Questions
· Kevin opened the floor to questions on the rate rebase. None were brought to the table.
· NASP and other providers have given feedback to the State and we will wait for their response.
· Share of Cost Questions
· Kevin opened the floor to questions on share of cost.
· He commented that he doesn’t enjoy doing these but we can’t afford to lose thousands of dollars a month, so please stay on top of it.
· He noted that people will continue to show up on this list if they’re in Therap. If they’re no longer receiving services, discharge them from Therap.
· Ryan Neal has been helping with share of cost things and he’s getting more bulldog as he goes along. 

· Tessa commented that if you appeal within 10 days you get stayed on the share of cost until it’s all figured out. If you wait until after the 10 days, you will be responsible for payment.

6.
Kal: 
· Managing IBA’s with Service Coordination

· Kal reported that Service Coordinators in Wahoo are not happy with the decision made by those higher up within their department. He said they believe the system shouldn’t allow us to go over average monthly allocated hours.

7.
Linda: 
· Managing our Payee Accounts

· Linda reported that the only large lump sums a person in services is allowed to receive that isn’t considered income is income tax refunds and back payments of overpayment of SSI.
· The individual has to spend all other large sums within the month of receiving it or it will be considered income.

· They can put it in an ABLE account.

8.
Victoria: 
· Drug Testing for IntelliRide

· Victoria shared a checklist of requirements for IntelliRide.
· Each program will be responsible for getting requirements to Juan, not Victoria.

· She hasn’t gotten any other answers saying they’re wrong.

· We do most of the things on the list already but we don’t do them annually or require mandatory drug testing.

· Our policy does not cover mandatory drug testing. She proposed an authorization sheet for staff to voluntarily sign up for mandatory drug testing to be eligible as an IntelliRide driver. 

· IntelliRide wants the results of the background checks and the drug tests.

· We cannot remove drivers and/or vehicles from the list. Juan has to remove them.

· UPDATE: Kevin emailed the SAM and OID requirement to AD’s.

9.
Other Business: 
· POI Updates – Tessa 
· Tessa reported that she submitted her POI report after receiving their 2-year certification.
· She was then notified that she needed to submit quarterly POI reports, including any supporting documents.

· This is a new requirement we must now follow to show that we’re doing what we said we would be doing.

· These can be required for up to one year and must be done every 3 months from the date of original POI submission.
7.
Next Meetings:
· April 19 (Dave & Nancy)
· May 17 (Carol & Tammy)
· June 21 (Kevin & Tessa)
· August 16 (Dave & Kal)
· September 20 (Todd & Angela)
· October18 (Bruce & Melody)
· November 15 (Joint CSC/ARVAD)[image: image1.png]



